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FUSSELL WADMAN LTD 
SALES and SERVICE - Accident REPAIRS

SELF DRIVE HIRE - MOT TESTING
PEUGEOT EXPRESS FIT for

TYRES - BATTERIES - EXHAUSTS
Free Collection and Delivery

Hopton Industrial Estate, London Rd., Devizes SN10 2EU
tel 01380 731970 - Fax 01380 731971 - email fussell_wadman@dealers.peugeot.co.uk

Vehicles .
Easterton

 ltd

ATA Automotive Technician Accreditation
Master Technician  AT 1803087958

Independent BMW, Mercedes, VW, Audi and Skoda 
Specialists at less than 1/2 dealer prices. 

All Makes Mot’s & Servicing.
Award Winning Knowledge Of Modern Motor Vehicles

Champion Bright Spark 2006 - 2nd
Auto Trade Technician 1999 - Winner

John Kyte, Director
Unit 1 Hillcroft Farm, 
5 Easterton Sands, 
Devizes, Wiltshire, SN10 4PY
Call: 01380 812192  or  01380 816436
www.eastertonvehicles.com

“Capture the Moment”
With Local Artistic Photographer

 Nicki Douglas-Lee
For Events, Pets and Portrait 

Commissions. Group Equine Commissions 
also available

07808 323987 / 01380 812488
Nicki.douglaslee@gmail.com

www.nickidouglaslee-eventpics.com 

42 Rochelle Court, Market
Lavington SN10 4AT

Bouquets, Arrangements, Plants & Fresh Flowers for all 
occasions Along with a Stylish range of home and gift  

ware at fantasti c prices.

Tel : 01380 816268

Lavington Health 
& Beauty

Simone Davis Wilmot
IHBC, IIHHT
25 Holmfi eld
West Lavington
SN10 4HX
07771 611595

Holistic & Beauty Treatments 
including: Pregnancy Massage, 
Baby Massage & Refelxology, 

Gelish Soak Off, Aromatherapy, 
Sports Massage

www.facebook.com/lavingtonbeauty
 www.lavingtonbeauty.co.uk

WILTSHIRE GARDEN CARE
Steve Gilpin & Chris Gould

Tel: 07734279317 07545953658
01380 818936 

From £15 an hour
WiltsGardenCare@outlook.com

Local professional 
scaffolding service.

Please call 01380 726999
www.iscaffwilts.co.uk

Home delivery

 service

now available

01380

812344

 THE OLD STITCHING POST                                        
              

West Lavington Clothing 
Repairs & Alterations

Tel: 07891 159892
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Welding - Steelwork
Building Maintenance, 

Guttering, Painting, Decorating
General repairs

42 Garston, Great Cheverell 
(01380 818360) 07940 406195

J. W. Orchard

Andrew Underwood
Chimney Sweep of Melksham

Phone 01225 706447
Mobile 07889 771 505

●Rebuilding Chimney Stacks●
●Repointing Chimneys●
●Fitting Pots and Cowls●

HELIUM FILLED PARTY
BALLOONS FOR ALL

OCCASIONS

EVERY SORT OF CELEBRATION DECORATED:
ALSO SUPPLIERS OF BALLOON IN A BOX

Call Caroline 01380 722579
(mobile 07979692533)

www.partyballonsforall.co.uk

EXTEND
Lynne Rayner MCSP, 

Chartered Physiotherapist and EXTEND teacher. 
01380 812881 email:lynne@movement4you.com

MOVEMENT TO MUSIC EXERCISE CLASSES
New members always welcome, improve your fitness, balance  and 

co-ordination. Weekly on Thursdays in the Giles Room
West Lavington Village Hall

Active classes for sixties plus 
10am -11.00am

RICHARD HALE
GENERAL GARDEN MAINTENANCE

GRASS CUTTING
WEED KILLING

HEDGE TRIMMING
FENCE MENDING

PAINTING & DECORATING
Call Now!  07734 109686  or 

01380 812225

Black and White Conservation
Architectural Stone Masonry
Heritage Conservation Repairs to stone, 

brickwork, masonry in lime mortar

and traditional materials by qualified stone mason
Toby Robson 01380 818666

07747022362
toby@blackandwhiteconservation.co.uk
www.blackandwhiteconservation.co.uk

J.E.Bodman
Plumbing & Heating 

Engineers
& Boiling Servicing
OFTEC Registered

Pathway House, Urchfont 
(01380 848365)

Flowers • Weddings & Events • Funerals
Corporate • Flower School • Gifts

Come and visit us at
Ammi flowers LLP

13 Maryport Street Devizes Wiltshire SN10 1AH
p. 01380 722925   f. 01380 739572

www.ammi-flowers.com

Garden Services
General garden maintenance, 

all jobs considered !

Keith Nisbeck
01380 813640
07852 318342
b.nisbeck@btopenworld.com
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Calendar of Services - January 2018
The Lavingtons, Cheverells & Easterton 

Date Market 
Lavington

West Lavington Easterton Great Cheverell Little Cheverell

7th January
Baptism of Christ

10.30 am Benefice Worship Together
St Mary’s Church, Market Lavington

14th January
Epiphany 2

11 .00 am 
United Covenant 

Service with 
Trinity Ch at the 
Community Hall

9.00 am 
Breakfast 
Church

11.00 am 
United 

Covenant 
Service 

at Market 
Lavington 

Community 
Hall

11.00 am 
Simple 

Celebration 
Communion

8.00 am Holy 
Communion 

(BCP)

21st January
Epiphany 3

11.00 am Parish 
Communion

9.30 am Parish 
Communion

10.00 am 
Welcome to 

Worship

11.00 am 
Parish 

Communion 
(BCP)

28th January
Epiphany 4

9.00 am 
Breakfast 

Church in the 
Old School

9.30 am Parish 
Communion
(Traditional 
Language)

11.00 am 
Parish 

Communion

11.00 am 
Parish 

Communion 
(BCP)

4th February 
2nd Sunday before 

Lent

10.30 am Benefice Worship Together
All Saints’ Church, West Lavington

Regular worship in our sister churches:  
9.00 am St Joseph’s Roman Catholic Church, Littleton Panell
4:30 pm Ebenezer Baptist Church West Lavington.

CHURCHWARDENS
All Saints, West Lavington:	 Robert Giles (813256) Bronwen Matters (816133)
St Peter’s, Great Cheverell:	 Stanley Long (818330) Pauline Jenkinson ( 813775)
St Peter’s, Little Cheverell:	 Peregrine Rawlins (816315) 

Calendar of Services - December 2017
The Lavingtons, Cheverells & Easterton 

Date Market 
Lavington

West Lavington Easterton Great Cheverell Little Cheverell

3rd December
Advent Sunday

9.30 am Said Holy Communion (BCP), 
 All Saints’ Church, West Lavington

6.00 pm Advent Carols. St Mary’s Church, Market lavington

10th December
Advent 2

11 .00 am 
United Toy/ 
Gift Service 
at Easterton

9.00 am 
Breakfast 
Church

11.00 am
United 

Annual Toy/
Gift Service

11.00 am 
Simple 

Celebration 
Communion

5.00 pm
Carol Service

17th December

11.00 am 
Family  

Friendly Carol 
Service

9.30 am Parish 
Communion

6.00 pm Carol 
Service

4.00 pm Carol 
Service

11.00 am 
Parish 

Communion 
(BCP)

Monday 18th 

December
6.00 pm

Real Nativity

Wednesday 20th 
December

6.00 pm Carol 
Service

24th December
Christmas Eve

10.00 pm
Midnight Mass

9.30 am Parish 
Communion 
(Traditional 
Language)

4.00 pm 
Christingle

11.30 pm
Midnight Mass

4.00 pm
Crib Service

25th December
Christmas Day

9.30 am
Family Friendly 

Service

9.30 am
Family Holy 
Communion

9.30 am 
Christmas 

Communion 
(BCP) 

31st December
New Year’s Eve

10.30 am Benefice Worship Together
St Barnabas Church, Easterton

VILLAGE LINK 
West Lavington, Littleton Panell & Little Cheverell

TELEPHONE NUMBER IS 816826
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Revd. Marion Harrison (01380 816963)
Address  25 White Street, West Lavington SN10 4LW

lavingtonrector@gmail.com  (Not available Fridays)

Retired Priests: Rev  Ann Cocking   812763
Rev Pat Strowger   812840

Benefice Office as above   - churchlavington@gmail.com

DECEMBER REFLECTION FROM THE RECTOR
Inside out     by Peter Trow. (pp141 CAFOD)

It is not hard to imagine the crowded inn.  Friends and relatives have got together 
and seek to celebrate; the place is packed.  Some who are weary are trying to sleep.  
The place is full to capacity. There is much conversation, perhaps some singing and 
dancing.  There is no room here for Mary who is about to bring forth her son.  There 
was no room at the inn.
How common these words are, though they may be said in different ways: “don’t 
disturb me, I’m busy.”  “I would like to help but I don’t have the time.”  “I like a routine 
and I don’t want anything to interfere with it.” Or “I can’t come and see you I have 
business to attend to.”  And every time we excuse ourselves, we exclude ourselves 
from certain experiences.  Being pre-occupied is a great defence against anything new 
happening.  
 “I would have said my prayers but there is too much happening to me right now.”  In 
such ways we risk missing the coming of God into our lives.
Yet the innkeeper, busy, hard pressed, found room.  He offered a space to Joseph and 
Mary.  Simple accommodation and into it came the Christ Child.  The innkeeper made 
room and the Christ was able to enter into his place.
Amid all the busyness of Christmas, the activity that threatens to overwhelm us, the 
Church invites you to make room.  To join in with any or all the festivities the churches 
of the benefice are offering this Christmas.  To hear the story of a child’s birth and 
rejoice with us that God comes, he comes into the world, he comes to me and he 
comes to you.  So that all can rejoice in the mystery of the God who seeks to share in 
our daily lives.  We celebrate the greatest of miracles that the Word is made flesh and 
dwells among us.  Let us all give a moment to think over these words of St. John.  “to 
all who received him, who believed in his name, he gave power to become children of 
God.” 
So, from one child of God to another, May Christ our infant saviour give you the joy of 
the Bethlehem Shepherds, the awe of the worshipping sages and the humility and love 
of the holy family. 
From Myself, Ann Cocking and Pat Strowger, may all the blessings of Christmas be 
yours this year.   

Revd. Marion Harrison
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CLEARING THE DESK
The picture of the editor and his wife at Ascot Races as the cover for the December 
issue of News and Views may seem both inappropriate and unseasonal, which in most 
senses it is, but the editor has acted upon the persuasion of his successor to record his 
retirement from the role after 27 years in which almost 300 editions of the magazine 
have been produced.
Above all, it does at least provide him with an opportunity to thank  the many people 
and organisations for their contribution to this publication in a variety of ways over 
those years. 
For a start he wants to thank the advertisers who have provided the necessary finance 
and then the faithful contributors who have sustained our interests, regularly and 
promptly. As well as this, he is grateful to all the distributors who have delivered – 
in some places up to 50 copies - in all three villages, particularly Mike Brain (Little 
Cheverell) and the Wilshins (Great Cheverell). We have been particularly fortunate in 
our Printers with their generosity of spirit and unfailing help. It is thanks, as well, to our 
Treasurers, photographers, artists and presenters of ideas that our continuing existence 
has been made possible. But above all. the editor is grateful to two people – Hilary 
Stone in West Lavington for offering to take over the  role of editor and Neil Lockhart 
in Great Cheverell for his skill, imagination and wisdom in advising and producing the 
final accomplished version.
Contributors please note: The address of Hilary Stone is welovehilly@gmail.com

Jim Hodges
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WEST LAVINGTON FRIENDSHIP CLUB
Tickets are on sale now for our Concert of 
50s,60s and 70s music with Pete Lamb 
and the Heartbeats
On WEDNESDAY 13th December in the 
Village Hall – Doors open at 2.00pm for 
2.30 start.
Tickets are £7.50 from Cost Cutters, 
Coxhead’s Dairy and Market Lavington 
Post Office.
Tea will be served in the interval and the 
concert will end around 4.30pm.

FOR MORE DETAILS CONTACT Eileen on 
813264W
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IN AID OF ST PETER’S CHURCH, GREAT CHEVERELL

Christmas
Fair

❚ Stalls
❚ Activities for children

❚ Raffle 
❚ Visits by St Nicholas

Saturday 2 December
10am – 2pm
at the Pavilion, Great Cheverell

West
 Park

 Farm Christmas Turkeys
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WEST LAVINGTON
CHURCH AND VILLAGE FETE 2018

A note for your diary

Next year’s West Lavington 
Fete will be on 14th July.

MARKET LAVINGTON 
CHRISTMAS COUNTRY FAIR

A big thank you to everyone who came to 
and/or supported the Christmas Country 
Fair in Market Lavington Community Hall 
on November 18th, especially to those cake 
bakers out there who helped our Cake Stall 
raise over £180!  I do hope you all enjoyed 
the Fair and found some great things to 
buy. I thought you would like to know that 
we raised an excellent £1067 for ABF The 
Soldiers’ Charity, which is our highest total 
to date, and brings the amount raised over 
the last seven years to over £6000. Thank 
you all very much!  This money will help a 
lot of serving and former serving soldiers 
and their families who are in need.

Sue Bonney

THE FRIENDS OF 
COURTYARD SURGERY

Invite you to our

COURTYARD CHRISTMAS CRACKER
Mulled Wine and home 

made Mince Pies
And delicious local produce on 

sale for that special present

FRIDAY 8th December 
from 6.30 pm to 8 pm

At the Courtyard Surgery 
,West Lavington

It's going to be a GREAT evening !

Great Cheverell
presents a festive � lm for ‘children’ of all ages

Saturday 9th December, 2:30pm
Doors open at 2:10pm

Refreshments available prior to 
the � lm and in the interval

Admission is free to all
Children under 12 must be 

accompanied by a responsible adult
Bring a cushion if you want 

to sit on the � oor
Book at Cheverell Stores

by 8th DecemberCelebrate Christmas with

‘Mick Jogger’
& 

Dee Dee Wilde 
from Pans People 

with support from Funked Up
Friday 29th December, 8.00pm

The Corn Exchange Devizes
Tickets £15 available soon from 

Devizes Books

	
  

Lavington Community Choir 
invites you to an 

Evening of Festive Music with 
guest tenor Carlos Alonso
On Friday December 8th at 7.30pm
Market Lavington Community Hall

Tickets £7
this will include a light 

ploughman’s supper followed by 
mince pies at your  table!!

Tickets available from Devizes Books 
or Market Lavington Post Office
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CHRISTMAS
MARKET

DAPS

Friday 1st December 2017
4.30pm - 7pm

❄
❄

❄
at Dauntsey Academy Primary School, West Lavington

❄

❄

❄

FESTIVE FOOD, DRINK & ENTERTAINMENT...

CHRISTMAS SHOPPING FROM LOTS OF
LOVELY LOCAL CRAFTs AND TRADES PEOPLE

& come and visit...

FATHER CHRISTMAS
IN HIS GROTTO

Visits must be pre booked on 01380 813373 - £2.50 per
 child

❄

❄ ❄
❄

❄
CHRISTMAS SHOPPING FROM LOTS OF
LOVELY LOCAL CRAFTs AND TRADES PEOPLE

Visits must be pre booked on 01380 813373 - £2.50 per
 child

Visits must be pre booked on 01380 813373 - £2.50 per
 child

Visits must be pre booked on 01380 813373 - £2.50 per
 child

❄

Visits must be pre booked on 01380 813373 - £2.50 per
 child

Visits must be pre booked on 01380 813373 - £2.50 per
 child

Visits must be pre booked on 01380 813373 - £2.50 per
 child

Visits must be pre booked on 01380 813373 - £2.50 per
 child

Visits must be pre booked on 01380 813373 - £2.50 per
 child

Visits must be pre booked on 01380 813373 - £2.50 per
 child

Visits must be pre booked on 01380 813373 - £2.50 per
 child

W
ha

t’s
 O

n

AT THE VILLAGE HALL 7.00 p.m.

Cost :£7.50

Profits to: LC Village Hall, 
charity no. 258108 and 

St. Peter’s Church, 
charity no. XR37271

LITTLE CHEVERELL 
‘OWL’ NIGHT

GRAND CHRISTMAS QUIZ NIGHT
ON SATURDAY 2ND DECEMBER 2017

ALL SAINTS CHURCH, WEST LAVINGTON
INVITE YOU TO

 A

 CHRISTMAS 
 CAROL 

 SERVICE 
WEDNESDAY 20TH DECEMBER 2017 

at 6.30p.m.
AFTER THE SERVICE,

PLEASE JOIN US FOR SUPPER AND 
MULLED WINE

ALL SAINTS CHURCH, WEST LAVINGTONALL SAINTS CHURCH, WEST LAVINGTONALL SAINTS CHURCH, WEST LAVINGTONALL SAINTS CHURCH, WEST LAVINGTON

BENEFICE ADVENT SERVICE
At St. Mary’s Church, 

Market Lavington

A TRADITIONAL CANDLELIT 
SERVICE FOR ADVENT

With choirs from the churches in the Benefice

Sunday 3rd December 2017 at 6p.m.



News & Views, December 2017 - January 2018 News & Views, December 2017 - January 2018

12 13

 Ne
ws

 &
 In

for
ma

tio
n 

 Ne
ws

 &
 In

for
ma

tio
n 

Phone: 07881 200218
 Email: ceeceedecoratress@gmail.com

Now Open
Functional, timeless

products for you
and your home

A: 59 Northgate Street
Devizes, Wiltshire
SN10 1JJ

T: 01380 738314
E: shopkeeper@no59.co.uk
@weareno59

100 YEARS AGO
Sergeant Frederick H Collins 3/769 Died 1st December 1917 

Frederick was born in Stert in 1867. He was the nephew of Richard and Mary Ann 
Collins of West Lavington, and was raised by them. Richard was a shepherd. He and 
Mary Ann had five children younger than Frederick.
Frederick first joined the army in 1886 when he was 18 years of age. He achieved 
rapid promotion to Corporal in 1890, Lance Sergeant in 1891 and Sergeant in 1892. He 
served in India from 1895 to 1898, at which time he had served his twelve years and 
was discharged. He did re-apply to join again in 1903, but bought himself out after only 
a month, for the sum of £18. By this time he was married to Frances Iles.
After his discharge from the army, Frederick and Frances ran the workhouse at Bradford 
on Avon. He was the master of the workhouse and Frances was the matron. They also 
had a daughter, Vera Margaret living with them there. She was born in 1907.
When the war broke out Frederick offered his services once again to his country, 
although he was by this time nearly 50 years of age. He was stationed at the Devizes 
Depot of the Wiltshire Regiment. He died there of natural causes on 1st December 1917. 
He was buried in Devizes with full military honours, and was the oldest soldier from our 
villages to be classed as a war casualty.

Lance Sergeant Samuel Phillips 18779 Died 7th December 1917
Samuel was born in 1896 in West Lavington, the son of James Phillips and his wife, 
Mary Carter. James was a market gardener in Littleton Panell. Samuel grew up with 
eight brothers and sisters and was working as a farm labourer in 1911.
We don’t know precisely when Sam volunteered, or indeed whether he was called up. 
We do know he was attached to the 5th battalion of the Wiltshire Regiment, and that 
they were deployed to Mesopotamia (Iraq) in 1916.
For nearly two years, Sam would have been in the thick of the action against the Turks, 
including the Battle of Kut al Amara, the capture of the Hai Salient, The capture of Dahra 
Bend, The passage of the Diyala, The pursuit of the enemy towards Baghdad, Capture 
of Baghdad, Battles of Delli ‘Abbas, Duqma, Nahr Kalis, crossed the ‘Adhaim and at 
Shatt al ‘Adhaim, The Second and Third Actions of Jabal Hamrin and at Tuz Khurmatli 
(29 April 1917).
Sam caught meningitis whilst serving in Mesopotamia. He was transported to India for 
medical treatment, but died there on 7th December 1917 at the Deccan War Hospital 
in Poona.

Lyn Dyson 01380 813943; lyndadyson@yahoo.co.uk

‘Maid in Devizes’

Home Cleaning Service
 SN10 Postcode & Surrounding 

Areas Regular - One Off's - 
End of Tenancy Cleans

Tracey 
01380 501279 / 07847516160
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REMEMBRANCE  SUNDAY  AND  POPPY APPEAL
On behalf of the Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal 2017, we would like 
to thank all our volunteers, the businesses and schools that supported 
our campaign and all those who contributed so much to this year’s 
appeal.
Our region covers Littleton Panell, West Lavington, The Cheverells and 
Erlestoke and whist we await some final contributions, we expect the total to exceed 
£3000.
Thank you for making such a valuable contribution to this year’s appeal.  All proceeds 
go exclusively to support those in need from the ex- service community.

Steve and Bridget Herniman
Joint Poppy Appeal Coordinators for the RBL

****************
The Poppy Appeal collection has been so well organised by Bridget and Steve  Herniman.  
The sum of over £3000 has been due to the hard work of the team of collectors but also 
because of the expert planning by the Hernimans. My thanks to all.

Michael Challinor, Royal British Legion.

Vintage Tea Set
 for H ire

60 place settings for £50 per event
P roceeds to The N estling Trust

Bonnie M atters  
bonnie_matters@hotmail.co.uk  

07989 572960
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THE NESTLING TRUST 

It was a swinging 60’s & 70’s Evening with Bruce Hopkins 
delighting the audience with favourite songs from the era. 
The Nestling Trust would like to thank Bruce, and everyone 
who came and helped make the evening such fun.

Altogether over one thousand seven hundred pounds was raised to help complete the 
Children’s Home for destitute and trafficked children in Nepal; we are most grateful, 
thank you.

Sue Hamblin

P.S. For your diaries – the next Nestling Trust Event will be:
An Indian Evening with Food and Entertainment. Saturday 24th February ’18 at Market 
Lavington Community Hall. More details to follow.

For more information or to donate please go to our “Fundraising” page at:  
https://mydonate.bt.com/fundraisers/nancychristmanreilly1
Every penny that you donate will be spent on the home and health care.  Please consider 
helping these children.  Nepal needs a break!

Love to all of you.

FANCY SOME FLY FISHING ? 
Mill Farm Trout Lakes, with 

small  caravan site
Day and season tickets available
Quiet and tranquil surroundings

For details call 813138 or 07500615396
www.millfarmtroutlakes.co.uk
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The world-famous choir of New College, Oxford, 
is coming to Edington Priory Church on Friday 
December 1st to perform the third Edington Arts 

Advent Concert, starting at 7pm. The conductor is Tim Wakerell.
This choir of men and boys is one of the most respected choral groups in the world, 
known for their distinctive style and tone, especially the trebles, and they have an enviably 
wide repertoire of sacred music from plainchant to contemporary compositions.  
The full range of music for Advent and Christmas will be included in the programme, 
including plainchant, traditional folk tunes and pieces by Matthew Martin and Kenneth 
Leighton. The College’s Organ Scholars, Josef Laming and Charles Maxtone-Smith 
(who will be familiar to Edington Music Festival goers as the Festival’s Assistant 
Organist) will also contribute.
Add to the mix of superb music the now traditional interval refreshments of mulled wine 
and mince pies, and you have an unbeatably wonderful start to the Christmas season!
Demand for tickets is already strong, so don’t delay getting yours; ring Chrissy on 
01380 831256 or email sue@edingtonarts.org.  Prices are £20 front nave, £15 rear 
nave, and £10 sides, with 18 and under coming free. If you buy on the door on the night 
you will need to add £2 per ticket.

*Please note also that for logistical reasons your seat is not guaranteed until you 
have paid for your ticket, except for bookings taken less than 48 hours before the 
concert.
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LAVINGTON AND DISTRICT 
SWIMMING CLUB 2018

 

Location: DAUNTSEY’S SCHOOL
SUNDAY 3.30 pm to 5.00 pm
TUESDAY 7.00 pm to 8.30 pm

SPRING TERM
Starts Tuesday 9th January 2018 
  Last Swim Tuesday 20th March 2018

Half Term 9th February to 18th February 2018
No swimming on Sunday 28th January 2018

 as it is a School’s Exeat Day
 Membership fees are £30 for individuals 

and £60 for a family per term.
Guests are welcome accompanied by a member 
for a fee of £3 for Adults and £1.50 for children. 

Taster session available.

For further details about joining the Club please phone 
Phil Richardson Membership Secretary Tel: 01380 813485 or email: 
phil.0727@hotmail.co.uk or Anita Holness, Committee Secretary 

email: anita@kholness.plus.com 
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Turners of Erelstoke Ltd.
We Repair, Service & MoT all makes of cars, and can supply tyres and batteries. 

Why take you car anywhere else? 
We offer a courtesy car on larger bookings at no extra cost. 

www.turners-subaru.co.uk 
Just call us on 01380 830268 and 

make a booking. 

	
Sales After Sales

Monday - Friday 8:30 - 17:30 8:30 - 17:30

Saturday 9:00 - 16:00 Closed

Sunday Closed Closed

Market Lavington Baby & Toddler Group

Come and join us 
Thursdays

9:30 - 11:30 am
The Old School

Market Lavington
0 - 5 years

£2.00 per child or £1.50 
for a baby (under 1 year)

£2.50 for 2 
or more children

FOR MORE INFORMATION 
Ellen Nuttall - 07746909967
Gill Morris - 07813579663

EARLY SWIM CLUB
Make that New Year’s resolution no! 
Come and join us for lengths swimming 
on Monday and Thursday mornings at 
Dauntsey’s School. We swim from 6.45 
to 8.00 am and re-start on Thursday 11th 
January. 
For more details on dates, costs etc, 
please contact me. Julia Ford on:

j.n.ford@btinternet.com or tel 812365
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WEST LAVINGTON VILLAGE HALL
Hire Rates from 1st October 2016

Rates per hour
Day – 8 am-6 pm
Evening 6pm - midnight

Weekday (Mon-Fri) Weekend (Sat & Sun) 

Local & Charity Other Local & 
Charity

Other

Hall -  Daytime £7.00 £8.00 £8.00 £10.00

Hall -  Evening £9.00 £10.00 £10.00 £12.00

Giles Meeting Room - Day £5.00 £5.50 £6.00 £6.50

Giles Meeting Room - Eve £6.00 £7.50 £7.00 £8.50

Changing Rooms Are charged at Hall rate

Use of cooker in the kitchen - £5.00    Use of Stage Lights - £10.00
• Telephone bookings to Lynne Rayner on 01380 812881.  
• Email bookings to Lynne@movement4you.com. 
• Bookings must include event preparation and clear-up time
• Local rates are for village clubs and societies, registered charities and local private hire only.
• Minimum charge is for 2 hours and 3 hours weekend.  A non-refundable deposit or booking fee of £10 

is required to secure a booking.
• On cancellation, the deposit will be forfeited unless we are able to rebook that date.  
• Heating is now included in the above rates.
• The Playing Field (including pitches), for which there is no charge, must be booked even if the Changing 

Rooms are not used.

WEST LAVINGTON YOUTH CLUB
Christmas is again upon us! and once again we would like to thank you all for your 
support. Members have enjoyed so much during the year, ending with a Paint Balling 
trip in November. New members are always welcome, come and join us:- 

Youth Club latest opening times are
Monday 6.30pm until 8.30pm at West Lavington
Thursday 6:30pm until 8;30pm at West Lavington
Friday 6.30pm  untill 8.30pm at Market Lavington
Open to all from Secondary School pupils up to age 18 years old. Come and join us and 
plan the fun for 2018
We look forward to seeing you all again. Merry Christmas and A Happy New Year from 
us all.

Eric Freeman - Chairman of West Lavington Youth Club Management Committee

A MESSAGE FROM RICHARD GAMBLE 
Wiltshire Councillor for The Lavingtons & Erlestoke Division

I feel there is an atmosphere of nostalgia at this time of year. The traditions of advent 
and Christmas are deeply resonant of times past. No only carols, but the music played 
in shops and on the radio is invariably the warm and familiar seasonal fare. If you have 
a log burning in the grate as you come in from the chill, the mood is complete. 
Frosty mornings may help us forget the threat of global warming for a while, but other 
concerns of the modern world can make us yearn for the good old days. Well, maybe. 
I am old enough to remember the 70’s. Let’s look at a few of the current issues and 
compare:

• Trouble in the Middle East? The last king of Afghanistan was overthrown in 1973 
(while I was visiting neighbouring Iran). The Iranian revolution followed in 1978/9. I 
don’t think I contributed, but you may recall the subsequent hostage crisis.

• An American president with unconventional habits? Richard Nixon resigned in 1974 
after impeachment proceedings against him for “high crimes and misdemeanors”. 

• Rising prices? Now 3%. Inflation peaked at 20% in the 1973/74 recession. 
• Minority government? The February 1974 general election yielded a Labour 

minority government (which then won a majority in October 1974). 
• Edgy relations with Europe? Labour pledged in its February 1974 manifesto to 

renegotiate the terms of British accession to the EEC, and then to consult the public 
on whether Britain should stay in the EEC on the new terms. The referendum took 
place in 1975. Plus ça change, you might say. 

• Sexual immorality in parliament? Jeremy Thorpe comes to mind (although Profumo, 
in the 60s, may be much more interesting to some).

• There is more than I can relay here - Russia (then USSR), Venezuela, China and the 
Far East, etc. 

The point is, if you live long enough, you will have seen it all before - but I may be taking 
my new role as portfolio holder for heritage too seriously.

I wish you long life, a happy Christmas and a very Happy New Year. 

You may contact me about this or 
any other matter by email to 

richard.gamble@wiltshire.gov.uk or 
by phone on 07762 018209.
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Become a support 
worker and change 
someone’s life

We have a range of roles available in 
Rowde, near Devizes.
Apply online at hft.org.uk/jobs 
For more information call 01380 725455 
or email hftwiltshire@hft.org.uk
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WEST LAVINGTON PARISH COUNCIL
Neighbourhood Plan Public Consultation
24 November 2017 to 12 January 2018

West Lavington Parish Council is again consulting on its Neighbourhood Plan. This is the first 
statutory consultation required and is taking place under Regulation 14 of the Neighbourhood 
Plan Regulations 2012. Included are the results of the recent Housing Needs Assessment 
Survey regarding affordable housing requirements in the parish. Very many thanks for the 
excellent 36.1% response rate achieved. The results of the survey have been incorporated into 
the Plan at Policy H1.  They evidence an overall housing allocation of a minimum of 30 units to 
be built in order to meet the affordable housing need expressed in the survey. This is based on 
the 30% requirement of Core Policy 43 of the Wiltshire Core Policy. The results of the survey 
are set out in full on the Parish Council website as a supporting document to the Draft Plan. 
The Draft Neighbourhood Plan has built on the responses received from the 2015/16 informal 
consultation on the first draft of the Plan and the final version will build on comments made as 
a result of this consultation. It contains four themed sections: Growth; Infrastructure, Services 
and Facilities; Built Environment; and Natural Environment. Policies are included within each 
section to guide the development and use of land. You will find that each Policy contains an 
introduction and explanatory text followed by the Policy itself in coloured text.
The methodology for arriving at ‘site 7’ (land south of Lavington Lane and north of DAPS) as 
the preferred housing allocation under Policy H1 is set forth in the supporting background 
document: Site Assessment Methodology, which can be found on the ‘Planning’ tab of the 
Parish Council website www.westlavington.org.uk. You will recall that, of the four short-listed 
site options under the first draft of the Plan, site 7 (now referred to as site H1(A)) received 68% 
of consultation respondents’ votes as their preferred site for development. 
Eight sites are designated for public consideration as ‘Local Green Spaces’ under Policy N1 of 
the Draft Plan. ‘Green spaces’ are sites the community would wish to see protected and where 
inappropriate development would not be allowed other than in very special circumstances. 
Proposals for development of any adjacent sites would need to demonstrate that they presented 
no harm to the setting and provide enhancement for people and wildlife. 
Communities that draw up neighbourhood plans that secure the consent of local people in 
a referendum will benefit from a 25% Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) arising from 
development in their area. Otherwise the levy will be 15% only. CIL is focused on assisting 
delivery of community projects in the local area.
This will be the last time members of the parish community will have the opportunity to 
make representations on the policies of the Plan before Wiltshire Council arranges a local 
referendum. A majority of “yes” referendum votes will ensure its adoption and it will then form 
part of Wiltshire’s wider statutory plan and will be used to determine planning applications 
across the parish. 
My fellow Councillors and I wish everyone a very happy festive season.

Sandra Gamble, Chairman
If you have ANY QUERIES PLEASE CONTACT the Clerk to the Parish Council, Kaye Elston, 
on 07782 251464 or at clerk@westlavington.org.uk. The Parish Council website is at 
www.westlavington.org.uk.Pa

ris
h C

ou
nc

il

Pa
ris

h C
ou

nc
il

CHEVERELL MAGNA PARISH COUNCIL
The Council last met on 6 November, and will meet again on 4 December and 8 January 
2018 – 7.30pm at The Pavilion, Witchcombe Close. All interested parties are welcome 
to attend. And the Minutes are available to see on the website, our shiny new Notice 
Board outside the shop, and in Victoria Park.

We still have a vacancy on the Council, which we really need to fill if local democracy 
is to be maintained. If you want to join the Council, in order to help YOUR village thrive, 
please contact the Chair or the Clerk. It isn’t an onerous task (honest!), but hopefully 
it’s a rewarding one. Please think about it.

The new website is now up and running. It would benefit from active information – club 
meeting reports, local craft fairs, nice photographs .... so please send stuff in!

The Council continues to focus on the state and usage of our roads, in particular, the 
crossroads on the B3098 at Pear Tree Lane, Green Lane and the High Street (C40). 
Regular discussions are held on these important issues with Wiltshire Council. And, 
regrettably, there’s the ongoing issue with the responsible disposal of dog poo. Dog 
walkers seem to share the same areas as children, especially Green Lane and the 
Pavilion playing field. So, it’s doubly important to clear up. And hanging little bags on 
trees, or casually throwing them into the compound where the Pavilion keeps its bins, 
just assumes that someone else will clean up after you. It’s all very, very anti-social, so 
please do the responsible thing and either take it home or put it in a proper waste bin. 
Unfortunately, the Council’s next action will have to be a legal one, and nobody wants 
that.

But, to end on an upbeat note .... Happy Christmas! I’m writing this in November, but it 
shouldn’t be published until December, so I feel safe to say it.

Chris Hall, Parish Clerk
Phone: 01380 816983  Email:parishcouncil@greatcheverell.org
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LITTLE CHEVERELL PARISH COUNCIL
This is a summary of the meeting held on 15th November 2017. The full minutes can 
be found displayed on the notice boards in the village or on the Parish Council website- 
http://www.kennet-communityweb.com/site/Little-Cheverell-Parish-Council/

1.	The Parish Steward assisted by Michael Brain, cleared all the mud from the road 
next to stream adjacent to Cedar Croft. The steward’s next visit is scheduled for Dec 
11th. Please contact sueivey3@aol.com with any tasks you think the steward may 
be able to tackle. 

2.	It is hoped that if the Low Road 20 mph consultation proceeds without problem, the 
signs will be in place in March/April 2018

3.	The improvement to the provision of broadband for 10 properties at the railway 
bridge end of the village has been promised for sometime before August 2018.This 
is according to information given at a meeting hosted by Claire Perry in September 
2017

4.	An idea to create a group email of village residents, which would be ‘undisclosed’ to 
protect privacy, was discussed. Parish councillors will ask residents for their views. 
The facility would be useful to publicise matters of village interest, for example road 
closures.

5.	A morning gathering with coffee is to be arranged at the village hall. It is for residents 
who find the evening PC meetings difficult to attend but who would like to meet 
some parish councillors. More information to follow.

6.	The next meeting will be on Wednesday 17th January 2018 at 7pm in the Village 
Hall.

NEWS FROM HOLY TRINITY 
C OF E  PRIMARY ACADEMY

Top 3%!  We were delighted to receive a letter from Rt Hon Nick Gibb, 
Minister of State at the Department for Education, congratulating us 
on being in the top 3% of all schools in the country for the Phonics 
Screening results! As ever, we always emphasise that the outcomes 
in statutory government assessments, whilst important, are not 

the only areas that we focus on. We are just as proud of our children’s spiritual and social 
achievements, their creative and physical accomplishments and their interest in learning 
across all areas of the curriculum.  We aim to prepare them to be happy, fulfilled adults in all 
areas of their lives. 
Creative Curriculum  We were delighted to have Emily Greening, from Ballard’s farm in 
Edington, come to our school and give a fascinating and inspiring presentation to our children 
on arable farming. Although the children decided, very reluctantly, not to plough up our playing 
field to plant 4 acres of wheat, we have been inspired to set aside a smaller plot of land for 
the purpose and we look forward to growing, harvesting, preparing and milling the wheat and 
making our own loaves of bread next Autumn! Our Gardening Club, with Mrs Liz Read in charge, 
has taken up the challenge of driving this project forward. 
All the children in Years 3 and 4 had their annual residential trip this month, spending a night 
away from home at Braeside in Devizes, where they took part in canoeing, pond dipping, 
low rope challenges and many other wonderful activities. These trips away give children the 
chance to develop their independence, team working skills and resilience. They always have a 
wonderful time. We are very grateful to our teachers, teaching assistants and volunteers who 
organise and accompany these trips – it is a huge responsibility and we are very fortunate to 
be able to offer our children this great adventure. 
The weekly cooking classes have focused on using seasonal vegetables this term, and children 
have made wonderful roulades, soups, quiches and many other tasty dishes. Mrs Heath and 
Mrs Andrew provide outstanding opportunities for our children to learn really important life 
skills in these lessons – cooking, food hygiene, healthy eating and nutrition are all covered. 
Our children have been part of the Edington Tapestry Project, and our panel, which depicts 
Alfred the Great and his battle, has now been completed and will join the other panels in due 
course. We always welcome the opportunities to take part in wider community projects – the 
support of our local communities is essential to our success. There is an African proverb that 
says, “It takes a whole village to raise a child!”
Every day is an open day  If you think your child would enjoy being at our school, please make 
an appointment to come and visit us, have a look around and chat to the Headteacher. There 
is lots of information on our website www.holy-trinity.co.uk and our phone number is 01380 
813796. 

We wish everyone in our community a very 
blessed Christmas and a happy new year! 

Mercedes Henning (Headteacher) Sc
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DAUNTSEY ACADEMY PRIMARY SCHOOL
The Autumn term has continued to be a busy one here at DAPS. The children 
from military families led our Remembrance Day assembly. Each child 
contributed a poppy to a large poppy collage. Year 6 recited ‘In Flanders 
Field’ and the whole school sang the Royal British Legion song ‘The Call’. It 
was a beautifully respectful event with our children making us proud again.
This was followed by our Anti-bulling week. The week began with an ‘Odd 

Socks’ day where all the children wore odd socks to demonstrate that we are ‘All Different, All 
Equal’ which was the national anti-bullying theme for the week. The children worked in house 
teams to explore the theme of bullying. They learned about the ‘STOP’ campaign, meaning 
‘Several Times On Purpose’ and ‘Speak To Other People’. The children worked together to 
create an ‘Acts of kindness’ display, they painted anti-bullying messages on pebbles and wrote 
anti-bullying messages on fabric squares.  Every child has the right to an education where they 
feel happy and safe – a commitment we take incredibly seriously. Our week focused on our 
children understanding what bullying is and knowing what to do if you see it or experience it.
In February 2018, the whole school will be taking part in a Science week. Already we have some 
wonderful activities planned for the children but we want to make it as varied and engaging as 
possible. If you are a keen astronomer (amateur or professional) who would be willing to bring 
your telescope into school then we would love to hear from you. Please contact Mrs Davey by 
email: admin@daps.wilts.sch.uk 
Please come and join us for our annual Christmas market on Friday 1st December at 4.30 
p.m. There will be festive food, drink and entertainment as well as an opportunity to do your 
Christmas shopping from a range of local crafts and trades people. It’s a magical event which 
really starts the festive season! If you would like to visit Father Christmas, please contact the 
school office on 01380 813373 to book your special slot.
If you would like to support the learning of our children in ways such as, hearing children read 
or taking part in Forest School you would be most welcome. Please contact the school office 
on 01380 813373.

Everyone at DAPS would like to wish you a very merry Christmas and a happy New Year!
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 LAVINGTON PRE-SCHOOL
  Firstly, we would like to wish everyone, including all the children, 

parents and community members who support our Pre-school, a 
peaceful and enjoyable Christmas.   We have had an amazing time 

this term focusing our investigations on ‘space and the galaxy’, we 
made stars and moons and we made our interest table into the surface 

of the moon.   We have also been regularly visited by ACTIVE Trowbridge 
this term and we have pretended we are spacemen walking on the moon. 

Now we have moved on to some more festive celebrations as we get nearer 
to Christmas, we have planned a visit to the Bupa Care Home in Market 

Lavington to sing carols on the 13th December and we have been really busy practising our 
songs.  We have been making festive decorations and cards and decorating our playroom.  Our 
Christmas party, for all the children at the Pre-school will take place on Friday 15th December 
in the village hall at 3.30pm, Mad Pete is coming to entertain the children and we are hoping 
Father Christmas will pop in too!
Please remember that if your child will be 4 by the 1st September 2018 you will need to apply 
for your primary school place by 15th January 2018, applications can be made online on the 
Wiltshire Council website: http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/schools-learning-admissions-applying

30 HOURS FUNDING:  All 3 to 4-year-olds in England can get 570 hours of free early education 
or childcare per year.  More information regarding funding for 3 to 4 year olds is available at 
http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/child-care-free-early-education-for-3-and-4-year-olds

2 YEAR OLD FUNDING:  If you have a child between 24 - 36 months old you may be eligible for 
15 hours a week of 2 year old funding.  For more information see: http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/
child-care-free-early-education-funding-for-2-year-olds

We currently have spaces available at our Outstanding Pre-school, if you would like to find 
out more information about us you can visit our website www.lavingtonpreschool.org.uk or 
contact our Manager:

Becky Gray, on (01380) 812551 or Email: info@lavingtonpreschool.org.uk 

  Firstly, we would like to wish everyone, including all the children, 
parents and community members who support our Pre-school, a 

peaceful and enjoyable Christmas.   We have had an amazing time 
this term focusing our investigations on ‘space and the galaxy’, we 

made stars and moons and we made our interest table into the surface 
of the moon.   We have also been regularly visited by ACTIVE Trowbridge 

this term and we have pretended we are spacemen walking on the moon. 
Now we have moved on to some more festive celebrations as we get nearer 

to Christmas, we have planned a visit to the Bupa Care Home in Market 
Lavington to sing carols on the 13th December and we have been really busy practising our 
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EXERCISE CLASSES 
Market Lavington 

EXERCISE CLASSES 
Market Lavington

Mon	
  6.45-­‐7.45pm	
  Green	
  Dragon	
  
Weds	
  10-­‐11am	
  Green	
  Dragon	
  
Friday	
  10-­‐11am	
  The	
  Old	
  School	
  

Devizes 
Mon	
  10-­‐11am	
  Wyvern	
  Club	
  
	
  Claire:	
  01380	
  812483	
  
claire@clairelilley.com	
  

Woodhaze Guinea Pig Hotel
De-Luxe accomodation for your
Guinea Pigs whilst you’re away.

Cosy indoor hutches  
safe outdoor runs in good weather.

Reasonable weekly rates 
 call Helen on 01380 818102

or e-mail hblumsom@gmail.com
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Our meeting on 13th November was to 
plan the programme for the coming year. 
By the choice of topics chosen it sounds as 
though we are in for some very interesting 

meetings! Details to follow when the programme is finalised.
Our Branch Leader, Janet Hodges, reported that a donation had recently been sent to 
the Women’s Refuge in Salisbury.
Next Meeting: “Christmas Reflections” a meditation led by Revd Pat Strowger.  This 
will be held at 11am on Monday, 11th December in the Ebenezer Chapel, West Lavington 
and will be followed by a Bring and Share Lunch. (Please note change of time and 
venue for this meeting.)

Val Noviss

Our meeting on 13th November was to 
plan the programme for the coming year. 
By the choice of topics chosen it sounds as 
though we are in for some very interesting 
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AlphaTech
Computer Support Services

PC or laptop slow? Call us first!
Over 25 years professional 

IT experience
2 Woodlands Yard
Malcolm Parsons

High Street 01380 813090
Market Lavington www.

alphaprint.me.uk
enquiries@alphaprint.me.uk

During our November meeting Sally Nex, a freelance 
journalist, and accomplished speaker, gave us some 
interesting behind the scenes anecdotes, insights and 
photos of the Chelsea Flower Show. At Chelsea three to 
four thousand journalists from home and abroad share 

a marquee for the duration of the show. Sally said that she has learnt that the trick is 
for a journalist to turn up early each morning to secure the use of a locker and perhaps 
lay claim to a chair and some desk space for the day. The press tent is not always the 
safest place to be while the gardens are being built. One year a giant crane straddled 
the tent while building Dermot Gavin‘s exhibit and at times the situation appeared to be 
perilous. Sally described for us the year before each show. Once a designer submits 
a garden design to Chelsea there is little wriggle room for deviation from that plan. 
The designer employs a company to grow the plants and to source the materials and 
eventually to build the garden described. The average garden at Chelsea costs about 
£250,000 to build and the money is sourced from sponsors who value the publicity. 
Perhaps the most expensive garden cost about 20 million pounds as David Domoney 
used precious metals and diamonds and rubies and other gems in the display. Sally 
said that there was a good spirit of co-operation between exhibitors. They would even 
lend each other plants to complete a display. There are a few problematic sites on the 
showground, especially above an old Victorian sewer that is unable to take the weight 
of some of the materials. Each year designs have to be tweaked to avoid the collapse 
of this ancient but essential sewer.  According to Sally the Chelsea pensioners have a 
marvellous time celebrity watching and posing with models for photographs and so are 
happy to endure the disruption once a year. Sometimes the appearance of a particular 
plant in a garden design at Chelsea can lead to spectacular sales of that plant for years 
to come. 
In December we will reveal the new programme of events for 2018. It promises to be 
just as interesting and varied as the 2017 offering. Once again, we are holding the price 
of membership at just £8 per annum per person or £15 for a couple. New members are 
always welcome. 
On Tuesday 12 December we will hold our Christmas party at 7.30pm in Great Cheverell 
Village Hall.
 For our first meeting in 2018 on Tuesday 9 January our speaker will be Denise Plummer, 
the lady who writes the weekly farming column in the Gazette and Herald. The topic will 
be ‘My Farming Life’.

PROFESSIONAL DECORATOR

Telephone 01380 813848
Mobile 07889 470272
E Mail alanbotti@waitrose.com
www.alan-pierrebotti.co.uk

Call 07817675801
Office 01380 813406

www.colour-flow.co.uk
colour.flow.decorators@gmail.com
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 WORTON AND CHEVERELL F.C.
The season is well underway and here are updates 
from our teams. 
Badger Cubs are growing in numbers and enjoying their football. There 
is lots of space for more little ones to join in – we train on Fridays at 
Northbrook at 1730. Contact Mark for information.

U7 – The team is on the lookout for players to enable the club to enter a team in the league after 
Christmas – contact Sharon.
U8, U9 – These teams are having fun playing football and are also looking to boost numbers 
– contact Sharon.
U10 – Both teams are playing well and enjoying being back in matches against other clubs.
U11 – We welcomed new players welcomed and they are settling in well. The teams are 
improving, scoring freely and enjoying their new home at The Elisha Field.
U12 – Have had a great start to the season and are unbeaten since their first league match. 
Unfortunately, they lost their first cup match but still sit at the top of the league table.
U14 – Had a great start to season and currently lead their division. Are on the lookout for a 
goalkeeper – contact Stuart below.
U15 – Are playing well after tough start and have progressed to the second round of the League 
cup.
We are still looking to boost numbers in the lower age groups and include players of all abilities, 
so if you are interested in taking up football or getting involved in football coaching, please talk 
to one of the relevant managers whose information is below:

U7/U10 – Mark Goddard – 01380 813160 U8 and U9 – Sharon Black 01380 818193
U11 – Dave Kiddle – 07843 678781  U12 – Neil Black – 01380 818193 
U14 – Stewart Swann - 01380 812329 U15 – Jake Davis – 07741 306303
    

The season is well underway and here are updates 
from our teams. 
Badger Cubs are growing in numbers and enjoying their football. There 
is lots of space for more little ones to join in – we train on Fridays at 
Northbrook at 1730. Contact Mark for information.

	
  

DELICIOUS HOME 
COOKED

FROZEN MEALS AT 
SENSIBLE PRICES 

(Prices start from £1.00)
 01380 812284, mobile: 07584 090170

Email: acgrew@gmail.com
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WEST LAVINGTON TWINNING ASSOCIATION
   
Our next event is our Burns night on Saturday January 27th at 7.30pm 
in WL Village Hall.
This event is open to members and non-members of The Twinning 
Association and tickets (£12.50) can be obtained from Michael Page 
on  818510. 

Membership of The Twinning Association is open to residents of West Lavington and 
surrounding villages. Simply call 818510 and ask for a membership form.

Michael Page, Secretary

Senior Citizens lunch £8.75 (2 courses)
Lunchtime and Evening Meals
Skittle Alley    Function Room

Beer Garden - BBQ - Pétanque
Bed and Breakfast 

Outside Catering - Take-Away available 
www.greendragonlavington.co.uk

Email: sales@greendragonlavington.co.uk

The Green Dragon
High Street, Market Lavington

(813235)

Door to Door Store
A small local business off ering a
 Free Personal Delivery Service 

Order by 3pm for next day delivery
Tell us what you would like delivered

Minimum order value just £10.00
To place your order:-

Tel: 01380 501279
Mob: 07847516160 / 07753322075
Email: doortodoorstore@outlook.com
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DECEMBER AT TRINITY CHURCH 
in the Community Hall, Market Lavington

DECEMBER
Sunday 3rd December 10.30 am – Rev Ruth Whittard – Holy Communion 
Sunday 10th December 11.00 am  United Toy/Gift Service at St Barnabas Church, 
Easterton
Sunday 17th December 10.30 am - Rev Gary Gotham 
Sunday 24th December 10.30 am – Rev Gary Gotham
Sunday 31st December 10.30 am - Carol Praise
JANUARY
Sunday 7th January – 10.30 am – Mr Douglas Colborne
Sunday 14th January –  11.00 am United Covenant Service – Rev Gary Gotham
Sunday 21stth January – 10.30 am – Rev Gary Gotham
Sunday 28th January – 10.30 am – Rev Tom MacMeekin

Joyful, informal style of worship in Methodist/ United Reformed Church tradition 
followed by coffee and refreshments. Visitors of all ages are very welcome.

St.Arbucks
St.Arbucks Opening Hours (01380 816145)
Monday 1.30 pm – 4.30 pm  Tuesday 10 am – 4.30 pm
Wednesday 10 am – 4.30   Thursday CLOSED
Friday 10 am – 5 pm   Saturday 9.30 am – 12.30 pm
Toasted sandwiches, filled rolls. Cake and coffee. Hot drinks and ice cream. Free Wi-Fi.  
Casual Cuppa – Friday 1st December and 5th January 10.30 am to noon. Drop - in for 
coffee and company. 
Breakfast@St.Arbucks – Saturday 2nd December and 6th January  9.00 am – 1 pm. 
Bacon and sausage baps. Toast and marmalade etc.
Christmas Holiday Thursday 21st December to Thursday 4th January CLOSED.
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BENEFICE 200 CLUB
The winners for November were drawn by Rona Bushell and were Doreen Wolleter from 
West Lavington who won 1st prize, and Debbie Lovegrove from Market Lavington who 
won 2nd prize.
Please consider spending £12 again to enter for 24 chances of a win in 2018.  Your ticket 
sellers are; Easterton: Sue Allen, Market Lavington: Diane Delmar, West Lavington: 
Hazel Jennngs, Little Cheverell: Marlis Rawlings, Great Cheverell: Brenda Knock.                    

Happy Christmas!
Bonnie Matters 816133

FUNERALS
 
Arthur Frank Mainwaring MORRIS 

died at Dauntsey House West Lavington 
on 8th November 2017, aged 94 
years. His funeral took place at All 
Saints’ Church, West Lavington on 
15th November, followed by burial in 
Farnham, Surrey.
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EBENEZER BAPTIST CHURCH
After Darkness Light

December is the darkest month. 21 December is the shortest day of the year, with only 
7 hours, 49 minutes and 44 seconds of daylight. But it is also the brightest month of the 
year when High Streets and houses are lit up with a dazzling array of Christmas lights. 
The association of darkness and light is appropriate for the message of Christmas that 
Christians celebrate at this time of year. Of Jesus it is written “the light shines in the 
darkness”.
 
It is true that the world can sometimes seem a dark place, what with conflicts, natural 
disasters and personal tragedies. We hope that there will be light at the end of the 
tunnel, but the tunnel can sometimes seem very long and very dark.
 
In his account of the Christmas Story Luke tells of shepherds watching over their flocks 
by night. Suddenly an angel of the Lord stood before them and the glory of the Lord 
around them. Some Christmas lights! Not even the grandest High Street illuminations 
could beat that. The angel had been sent with news that would light up the shepherds’ 
lives, ‘Today in the City of David a Saviour has been born to you; he is the Christ, the 
Lord.’ The shepherds hurried to see the sight. That very night they saw a baby wrapped 
in swaddling cloths and lying in a lowly manger. That baby was none other than Jesus, 
the light of the world. He came to,
 

shine on those living in darkness
    and in the shadow of death,

to guide our feet into the path of peace.
 
Jesus took on the darkness of sin and death by dying on the Cross for our sins.  He rose 
again from the dead, the ultimate triumph of light over darkness. The Lord Jesus said, ‘I 
am the light of the world. Whoever follows me will never walk in darkness, but will have 
the light of life.’ Are you following the light of the world?
 
Wishing one and all God’s richest blessing for Christmas and the New Year,

Pastor: Guy Davies www.providence-ebenezer.org.uk 

Events:
17 December, 4.30pm ‘Time for Tea Plus’ Christmas Special – A Festive Sunday Tea, 
followed by a short carol service 
24 December, 4.30pm Christmas Eve Carol Service
25 December, 10.30am Christmas Morning Service
31 December, 4.30pm New Year’s Eve Service

MAGAZINE DATES
PLEASE NOTE  - DATE FOR HANDING IN COPY IS 

ALWAYS THE 20TH 
Copy for FEBRUARY to reach Hilary Stone by JANUARY 20th

at 86 High Street, Littleton Panell, SN10 4EU
Copy by e-mail should be sent to: welovehilly@gmail.com

STEPH. HONEYCHURCH
Cakes, Breads, Patisserie

Lunches, Buffets, Freezer Meals
Fine handmade foods for all occasions

Townsend Garden Centre, 
Devizes SN10 2BB

Tel 01980 630573 Mobile 0794 4092484

Bed & Breakfast
Brookfields, Duck Street

West Lavington
Tel. 01380 813092

Mobile 07973 385336 
bomileshobbs@btinternet.com

Home Boarding for Dogs
Home from Home boarding for your dog(s) 

whilst you holiday/in hospital/moving house.
Your dog will live with us as part of our family.  

Caring animal lovers.
Very large safe garden and lots of country walks.

Licensed by Wiltshire Council.
Fully insured.

Please ring for leaflet.
01380 816919  

e-mail T15SUS@aol.com

 
 

       West Lavington
Double or Twin Bedded Room

Tel: 01380 812284
or 07584 090170

&B
Escape to Lyme Regis

Small 2nd floor apartment available to rent
Great for mid week breaks

 & weekend getaways!
Sleeps 1-3, sea views & parking

Contact Jilly Hazleton
Tel 01380812302/07779749314

Email: jillyhazleton@hotmail.com

North Cornwall
Sleeps upto 7, Fully Equipped cottage

Large Garden & Parking
HOLIDAYS & SHORT BREAKS

Tel 01380 813092
bomileshobbs@btinternet.com

www.helemillcottage.co.uk

Newspapers and Magazines
Delivered daily

Littleton Panell and West Lavington
Ring Heather on 812157

CABIN BY THE SEA SHALDON
3 bedroom chalet in Shaldon, Devon available 

to rent all year round. Sleeps 2-6, sea 
views & parking On site facilities including 

swimming pool and restaurant/café
See:  cabinbythesea.co.uk

To book contact Debbie Brace, Tel 
01380 813181 / 07812 334545

Or Email: northview84@hotmail
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Carina Palmer
BVSc MRCVS

Eastcott Farm
Eastcott, Devizes

Wiltshire SN10 4PJ
01380 813202

Opening Hours
Monday & Tuesday 9am - 1pm  2 - 6pm
Wednesday     9am - 1pm
Thursday & Friday  9am - 1pm  2 - 6pm
Saturday      9am - 12 noon

Consultations by appointment only
24 hr Emergency Service

French Polishing, Repairs
Traditional Finishes

Paint Finishes
Site Work (fl oors, staircases, panelling)

Antique Restoration  
All types of work undertaken

For a friendly, professional service. contact 
Tim Perrett on:

Home 01380 813788; Mobile 07884061264
E-Mail timjperrett@hotmail.com

The Bell Inn
Great Cheverell

Excellent home cooked food in a friendly 
atmosphere.

Full menu served every day
Traditional Roasts on Sundays

Open Log Fire
3 B&B Rooms, 4****

“WEDNESDAY SIZZLE STEAK NIGHT”
BUY ONE GET ONE FREE!

Get two 8oz peppered Rump Steaks cooked the way 
you like it with fries, tomato & onion rings served on 

a hot sizzling platter
FOR ONLY £15.95

Call to book on: 01380 813277

HAVE YOU THOUGHT 
OF STARTING YOUR 

FAMILY TREE?
Lyn Dyson & BeckyWells 

Genealogy Services
Expert help available for all 

family history research.  Affordable fees
1 Dauntsey Court, West Lavington

Tel 01380 813943 
www.dwgenealogyservices.com

Serving the local community since 1988

Providing a choice of 
funerals and memorials 
to suit all budgets.

For details of your local 
branch or to arrange a 
home visit please call

01380 723883

Here for you, 
whenever you 

need us,
24 hours a day.

www.johnstuartfunerals.co.uk

01380 729459

15 - 19 High Street, 
West Lavington

Tel. 01380 816581
Open 7 Days a week from 6:00am to 9:00pm

Wide range of services - Lotto, Paypoint, Fresh Local Fruit and 
Vegetables, Newspapers - and fantastic offers

PICTURE FRAMING
Cheaper than the Highstreet!

I provide a professional service with
top quality materials.

Visit my Studio in West Lavington
for free advice and quote.

Call Clare on: 01380 818857or 07957870000

Seasoned Hardwood 
Barn Stored Logs and 

Bagged Kindling Available 
throughout the year

Call 01380 827253
Mobile 07885 372385



DOMESTIC APPLIANCE ENGINEER
WASHING MACHINE/COOKERS/DRIERS

SERVICE & REPAIRS
TEL: 01380 723279

MOBILE: 07970 117023

TONY PARSONSM.EDWARDS BRICKWORK LTD
New Build, Commercial Extensions
Patios,Garden Walls

13 Riverside Park
Upavon SN9 6DS
01980 630019
MOBILE 07977 316193

ROSE & CROWN
Tilshead

Warmest Welcome in Wiltshire
Freshly cooked Food

Available Seven days a week
Including Lunchtimes

And every evening except Sunday evening

01980 621062

GET FIT WITH SHAPE UP
Private Gym Studio

1 on 1 Personal Training
Adam Freeman

M: 07880439394

E: Shape_up@icloud.com

FB:@ShapeUpPersonalTrainingUk

If you want someone local who can discuss 
your ideas, draw your plans and assist with 
Planning & Building Regulations approval.

Drop me an email or give me a call
martin@martin-carroll.co.uk

office: 01380 818337 mobile: 07971 865661

Martin Carroll
Architectural Services

D & D COXHEAD
Dairy & Stores

Milk deliveries, mobile shop tours West 
Lavington and Cheverells Daily.

Littleton Panel      Tel. 01380 812314

Lindsey Wylie MInstChP
CHIROPODIST

EXPERIENCED, PROFESSIONAL 
FOOT CARE

West Lavington  Tel. 01380 818841

“Don’t Shiver – We Deliver!”
Seasoned Hard Wood Logs

Loads available
Call James 850312 or 

07970781828
www.logstoyou.co.uk

STEVENS FURNISHINGS
Upholstery & Soft Furnishings

Paul Stevens (01380 816218 
or 07727139115)

44 High Street, Great Cheverell 
pauluschristus@gmail.com

Domestic & Commercial Cleaning & 
Ironing Service

Good, honest and flexible cleaning services for 
Devizes and the surrounding area.

Rates start as low as £12/ph
For a quote call 01380 728246



WESTVIEW PLUMBING

Domestic Plumbing - Plastering - Tiling
Bathroom & Kitchen Fitting

FRIENDLY, LOCAL AND EXPERIENCED
Jim Baker 07710 961335

01380 738245

Bridal Hair
Dressing Long Hair

for wedings, balls 
& special occaisions

Great Cheverell
Telephone: 01380 813356

Technology Help 
and Support 

Tel 07515 360820

•	Home and Small Business IT Advice and Support
•	Networking with secure, reliable storage for 

photos, multimedia and personal data
•	Apple and Windows Specialist 

(25 Years Experience)
•	 iPhone, iPad, Mac/Macbook repairs

ABC AIRPORT SERVICES
Taxi Transfers to all Airports

Ferry Ports
Long Distance Meetings

01380 816648
07738 195805

garymac2@sky.com  

RAY BRUCE CARPETS
Supplying Carpets, Vinyl and 

Laminate Flooring
HOME SELECTION

raybe634@hotmail.co.uk
01380 738331    07813192557

8 Quarry Close, Devizes SN10 3BD

Tel. 01380 812270
Mobile 07824 448821

Formerly JLC General Building
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